MINUTES OF THE MEETING
STREETS, SIDEWALKS & SEWERS

Date: March 19, 2019
Time: 6:30 p.m.
Present: Chairman Mike Vanni, Charlie Malta, Bob Reho

Also present: Mayor Regovich, City Engineer Tim Lannon, Tim McLoughlin (CT
Consultants), Ken Pintar, Monica Koudela, Bob Patton, Ann Turk, Rob
Pauley, Rob Gross, Finance Director Cheryl Benedict

The meeting was called to order at 6:34 p.m. by Chairman Vanni.

City engineer Tim Lannon and Tim McLoughlin, also of CT Consultants, provided an overview
of the annual system monitoring report which was provided for 2018. One of the recommended
objectives for 2019 is to replace the four SSO flow meters throughout the city. The estimated
cost is $6,000 per meter.

Mr. Lannon and Mr. McLoughlin then went over the E. 329" Street sewer rehabilitation pre- and
post-construction study. Noticeable improvements were noted in the sanitary and storm lines
from 2016 pre-construction to the 2018 post-construction testing.

Willowick Drive was then discussed due to the number of backups that have occurred,
spemﬁcally in the Terrace Drive and E. 315™ Street areas. More investigation needs to be done
in the form of flow monitoring and smoke testing similar to what has been done on E. 329% St.
Discussion then turned to increasing the sewer rates.

Recommendation to Council: Finance Director Benedict and City Engineer Lannon will provide
more information on potentially increasing the sewer rates. In addition, City Engineer Lannon

will put together a proposal on replacing the SSO flow meters.

The meeting adjourned at 7:26 p.m.

Respectfully subm
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Michael Va.nm, Chairman
Streets, Sidewalks & Sewers Committee



